
  
 

 

 

 

March 1, 2024 

 

Board Memo 031-2024: Asbestos Issue in Ft Lauderdale Main Post Office 

 

Executive Board, 

 

NAPS HQ received notification from the USPS of an asbestos issue at the Ft Lauderdale main post office. 

Below is information on the current situation. 

 

• Impacted Area – 2 offices on the South side of the building 

• Existing conditions – two layers of VCT with black mastic on the lower layer 

• Original SOW was go over the existing flooring with new VCT flooring 

• The flooring subcontractor saw that there were a few tiles that were popping and decided to demo the 

existing flooring instead of overlaying.  Demo work was performed late yesterday and they started 

prepping the floor for the new VCT this morning.  Hand tools were used during the demolition. 

• The GC Superintendent observed the black mastic this morning and stopped all work. 

 
 

Please share this information with your membership. 

 

Thank you, and be safe. 
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